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Pensions tax relief

Room 2/E2

HM Treasury

1 Horse Guards Parade

London

SW1A 2HQ

8 September 2010 

Dear sir / madam,

Restriction of pensions tax relief: a discussion document on the alternative approach

I am writing to clarify our position on one of the matters we commented upon in our response of 23 August 2010 to the discussion document.

The normal pension age in the Local Government Pension Scheme is age 65 but the LGPS provides entitlement to immediate payment of unreduced benefits on redundancy at age 55
 or over. Employers have the facility to also “enhance” the pension payable on redundancy by granting extra membership in the LGPS. In our response of 23 August 2010 we said that we would not object to the value of any such extra membership awarded by an employer falling within the Annual Allowance test. However, we were of the view that, for the sake of simplicity, the use of flat factors should be used to value pension rights, regardless of the age at which those pension rights were paid. We acknowledged that flat factors have the disadvantage that they value benefit accrual at the same level irrespective of the age at which a scheme provides unreduced benefits or the age of the member when the retirement benefit is drawn. Thus, an unreduced pension coming into payment on redundancy at age 55 is a lot more valuable than a pension that does not come into payment until age 65. However, whilst the use of a Cash Equivalent Transfer Value (CETV) calculation or the use of Age Related Factors (ARFs) in valuing benefit accrual would lead to a more precise valuation we decided, on balance, not to support this as we felt it would lead to extra administrative complexity and be more difficult for scheme members to understand. 
It has been suggested in a number of recent trade articles that the lack of an actuarial reduction in redundancy cases could be also viewed as an "enhancement" to the member's benefits and so would be included in the Annual Allowance calculations to determine what tax charge, if any, the member might face. We wish to make it clear that we would not be in agreement with such an approach as there would be serious implications for the public sector at the current time given that most local authorities are, due to financial constraints, looking to reduce the numbers of staff. Local authorities will be seeking to avoid compulsory redundancies by seeking volunteers but the number of volunteers who will be willing to come forward will be seriously diminished if pension benefits being paid early with no actuarial reduction would lead to a significant tax bill.
We hope that our concerns will be taken into account  during your deliberations.

Yours faithfully
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Terry Edwards

Head of Pensions
� 50 or over for certain protected members of the LGPS in Scotland.
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